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May 9, 2019
Re: HELP ENFORCE MENTAL HEALTH PARITY RIGHTS

Dear Behavioral Health provider, 

The Health Law Advocates (HLA) Parity Task Force requests your help in identifying mental health parity violations that we can raise with state regulators in order to help eliminate the many wasteful and burdensome barriers that deprive consumers of access to the behavioral health (BH) care they need. 

If you or your patient encounters any of the conduct listed, you can either refer your patients to HLA for free legal consult or representation, or you can contact HLA directly for free legal assistance in preparing and filing a parity complaint. 

Under federal parity law, insurers are prohibited from using practices, strategies, or standards for behavioral care that are more restrictive than those used to manage medical/surgical care.  

Here are some insurer practices—both MassHealth and commercial—that likely violate parity laws, depending on the circumstances: 

· Insurers using arbitrary guidelines to deny care (i.e. a policy to deny any inpatient admission within seven days of a prior admission).
· Insurers using arbitrary guidelines to re-assess, limit, or terminate ongoing treatment, such as:

· Automatically requiring a ‘doc-to-doc’ review on the second day of inpatient admission.  

· Automatically scheduling a concurrent review after more than 20 outpatient treatments in a 6-month period.

· Insurers using unreasonable ‘medical necessity’ criteria that are more restrictive than generally accepted medical practices. 

· Insurers unreasonably delaying decisions to approve or deny requested authorization for services, such as by: 

· Requiring access to irrelevant information (such as a student’s Individualized Education Plan (IEP), when the services sought are not reasonably related to the scope of the IEP).
· Requiring consumers with clear cases of severe BH conditions in crisis (i.e. explicitly stating suicidal intent) to wait for a ‘doc-to-doc’ peer review before the insurer will authorize a service. 

· Insurers writing denial letters that are vague or formulaic, or that do not discuss how the client’s condition and specific current symptoms do not meet the plan’s standards for medical necessity.

· Insurers failing to provide adequate networks of providers for step-down treatment.

In addition, please look for the following practices and policies that may violate MassHealth regulations, and/or federal consumer appeal rights, along with parity laws: 

· The refusal of an insurer to pay for continuing or ongoing services during the member’s appeal process (NOTE: these services must have been previously approved, and the appeal request must be submitted within 10 days for this regulation to apply).

· The refusal of an insurer to issue an approval or denial in a prompt manner after receipt of all reasonably relevant information.

· The refusal of an insurer to provide the consumer or their provider with a written decision, and/or information about appeal rights, after the insurer refuses to approve the treatment requested by the provider. 

· The refusal of insurer to provide medical necessity criteria for any level of mental health treatment that was denied, even if such criteria are described as “proprietary.”

· Insurers coercing providers into agreeing to lower levels of care, or discharges, through threats related to payment, decertification, etc. 

· Insurers or Hearing Officers refusing to allow a provider to submit medical records or other evidence of medical necessity of denied services during an appeal.
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Please contact HLA’s intake line if you or your patients have experienced any of these practices at (617) 338-5241, or toll free at (888) 211-6168. If you have specific questions about private insurance policies and practices, contact Wells Wilkinson at (617) 275-2983 or wwilkinson@hla-inc.org. If you have specific questions about MassHealth policies and practices, contact Deborah Steinberg at (617) 275-2833 or dsteinberg@hla-inc.org.  
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